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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-685
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Rules Committee
Date of Introduction: October 11, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: October 13, 2016
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill Ordinance Code Chapter 34 – Neighborhoods Department - to change the membership of the Jacksonville Housing and Community Development Commission to comport with a change in the state law regarding such commissions.
Background Information: The Housing and Community Development Commission is currently composed of 11 Duval County residents, of whom 6 are appointed by the Mayor and 5 by the Council President. Within the 11 members, 7 specific categories of employment/expertise with an affordable housing connection must be represented, along with individuals representing the local planning agency, county employers, “essential services personnel” as defined in the City’s Local Housing Assistance Plan, and a citizen at large. The Code does not currently specify which categories are to be appointed by the mayor or city council. Council President Boyer informed the Rules Committee that it has been difficult to identify potential appointees to the commission because the specificity of the categories limits the number of persons potentially qualified, and those who are qualified often have a conflict of interest because they work for agencies or companies that are involved in affordable housing and therefore may wish to be participants in programs in which the Commission has an advisory role.
To comport with changes to the requirements for membership on affordable housing advisory committees made by Ch. 2016-210, Laws of Florida, this bill provides that the Commission must consist of representatives of at least 6 of the 11 specified categories. The law provided that local jurisdictions could change the size of their advisory committee to between 8 and 11 members; the Rules Committee recommended that the City’s Commission remain at 11 members. The Commission is charged with reviewing, at least once every 3 years, the City’s land development ordinances, policies, procedures, regulations and its comprehensive plan and making recommendations to the Council on proposed changes that would help incentivize the production of more affordable housing in the city.
Policy Impact Area: Housing and Community Development Commission membership
Fiscal Impact: None
Analyst: Clements
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